WIRRAL FEDERATION OF ALLOTMENT SOCIETIES (WFAS)
www.wirralfedallotments.org.uk
2013 AGM held on the 5th June 2013 at B'head YMCA 
1 Welcome – Richard Hill, Chair, welcomed 25 people from 15 sites 
2 Apologies – Mary Bagley, Wirral Borough Council
3 Guest Speaker: The Regional Allotment Development Initiative (ADI) Mentor, Alan Hull gave an interesting and informative talk explaining that the NAS has established a national mentor network of volunteer experts throughout the UK who give help and support to anyone managing or creating allotments; they are all people who have direct experience of supporting the development of allotment sites and associations at a local level. The service is free and the Mentors will work with anyone in the allotment community.  
4 Minutes of previous AGM – 18th June 2012- Agreed as a true record with a minor amendment. 
5 Matters Arising - None.
6 Chairman’s Report – Richard Hill, Chairman, explained that he had taken on the role at last year’s AGM but that he had not been able to devote as much time to the role as he would have wanted.  He reported that a number of new societies had been established in-addition to those at the two new council owned but self managed sites at Thingwall and Leasowe.  He expressed his disappointment that Mary Baguley had been unable to attend the meeting as he understood that she had been very active in supporting allotments in her previous posts.  He stated that he will be writing to the council re their recent about face as to the status of their allotment sites and will keep members informed of developments. As Alan and Dave will tell you, we on the Wirral are currently in the fairly fortunate position of having low rents, discounts for pensioners and the services of a full time Allotment Officer but there are many sites in urgent need of improvement and we still have a large waiting list for plots despite the fact that many plots are overgrown or derelict.  The Federation is here to help and welcome its members contacting any member of the committee.  We want the Federation to be a force for positive improvement and we need the support of our members in achieving this. 
7 Treasurer’s Report and Audited Accounts – Ron Jones presented the audited accounts which were accepted by the meeting.  
8 Election of Officers and Committee –The Chair and Treasurer agreed to continue to serve and their re-election was unanimously approved with grateful thanks for the work that they have done.  Unfortunately there were no nominations for Secretary.  Dave Morris agreed to undertake the role if someone acted as Minute Secretary for meetings.  Rose Chandler kindly volunteered to undertake this role. The Chair called for nominations to serve on the Committee to try to ensure that all areas of the Wirral were adequately represented. The following were proposed/seconded and elected:   Rose Chandler (Hoylake); Lynne Goddard

(Mosslands); Sylvia Cheater and Nigel Brierley (Newton); Peter Mangan (Dawson), David Earnshaw (Wingate) and Anne Nugent (Molyneux). 

	


9 AOB – Dave explained that after 7 years as the NAS’s Regional Director he had stood down at their recent AGM, and that Andy Percival from Blackpool had now taken on the duties, his contact details are in the magazine. Dave stated that he was still available to assist any plotholders/societies on the Wirral at any time.  Members were encouraged to support the Wirral Flower and Veg Show.  The Wirral Fed will have an information stand and display. Help in preparing the display and manning the stand would be much appreciated. The NAS (NW) will be staging a display at the Southport Show.  The Wirral Fed has also been invited to have a stand at the forthcoming Gardeners' Question Time Summer Party to be held at Ness Gardens on Sat Sept 7th.

There was concern expressed from the floor that Wirral Council would be looking

at closing sites and putting up fees and asked whether the Federation could help to prevent both of these. The response was that WFAS has no information that the Council is seeking to do either of these at present. However it is currently trying to clarify and confirm which sites are statutory, and would continue to work with the Council to do all in its power to protect Wirral’s allotments and the interests of plotholders and allotment societies.

10. The Chair called the meeting to a close, thanking Alan Hull for his talk and his continued support and everyone for attending.
